Report from the ERTA Conference 2015

By Heather Moger

Back home from an excellent ERTA Conference yesterday that included a presentation from Michael Griffin, Australian music educator, about his approach to instrumental teaching, "Learning Strategies for Musical Success." Everything he highlighted reflected the principles and tried and tested teaching techniques employed by good Suzuki teachers, and it was really helpful to have the opportunity to re-visit them in a very practical way. 

His book, of the same name, is worth having and worth recommending to your families. It contains some very memorable ditties for hammering home the benefits of repetition and 'chunking' - I'm going to use them in all my group lessons this week! 

At the ERTA Conference we also had an excellent presentation by Henrique Meissener about her doctoral research project, asking the questions, How do children learn to play music expressively, and how can teachers help their students improve their communication in performance? A lively discussion ensued and we all came away with lots of ideas to use in our teaching. I commend the ERTA conference to all recorder teachers - it's a great way to stimulate reflection on our own teaching practice, as Suzuki implored "Human growth is completed upon a reflective base," and simply a good way of continuing professional development - as well as meeting other like-minded colleagues, for friendship and support.

